La Mesa Meeting Minutes


La Mesa Redonda - Meeting Minutes

Re:
Minutes from our May 24, 2005 meeting

Note Taker:  Fanny

Agenda was approved.   

I. Welcome and Introductions –  EVA COBLENTZ

II. Welcome New Executive Director of Commission of Hispanic Affairs – URIEL R. IÑIGUEZ

Drop-out prevention has been selected as the top priority for the Hispanic Affairs Commission this year.  Uriel will be going to visit school districts across the state, to gather information, realign resources towards what’s important, get feedback from other school districts on how to get students and parents more involved.  A lively discussion ensued.  Uriel will be visiting Sunnyside, a district which has a very high Latino student population (80%).  Some of the school districts are farther ahead, others way behind.  SW is behind in addressing these issues.  Jose Diaz mentioned that the Community Colleges are going to have to take the lead in rural areas.  Lilia Gomez stated that Summer Intensive English Classes is something that would be of great benefit to high school students, because of the literacy requirements that are needed to graduate.  Many kids are not being accepted in the vocational schools due to their limited English proficiency.

III. Guest Speaker:  CARLOTTA M. DONISI, USDA Rural Development

Carlotta gave a presentation on the USDA Rural Development Office and their commitment to housing for the poor in rural areas.  Carlotta distributed brochures, one of them in Spanish, and the Washington State USDA 2004 Annual Report.  She also left her business cards and contact information.

IV. Small Break

V. Sub-committee Updates – EVA

1. Carmen Murphy – Roundtable Membership Committee & New E-mail & Meeting Notices Policy- Carmen will be the main contact for any items that are to be forwarded to the Roundtable.  There have been many problems with SPAM, and in order to minimize the damage we should send all information, announcements, etc. to Carmen, who will disseminate to the entire Roundtable.  Anyone who has changed e-mail addresses needs to let Carmen know ASAP so that she can update the list.  Also, if you are sending information in Spanish, you must include an English translation.
2. 2005 Latino Youth Summit Update – EVA for OLIVIA

Olivia was not able to come to this meeting today.

We have a date for the next Youth Summit.  It is scheduled for Wednesday, Oct. 26, 2005, at South Puget Sound Community College.  Anyone interested in the Youth Summit should contact Olivia at SPSCC.  The next planning meeting will be June 1, at 2:00 at SPSCC.  To contact Olivia, call 596-5245.  Carmen will again have an informational table available.

As you know, the Summit is quite a unique event.  We need donors to provide in-kind services, printing, goodies.   A discussion ensued.  Target and Walmart give funds to community groups.  We are also looking for Keynote Speakers.

3.  La Mesa Redonda Structuring Committee – TABLED

4. Ivan Rodriguez - Webpage update – www.hispanicroundtable.org 

We are getting about 200 hits a week.  This is a powerful tool that we can all use.  Upcoming events, contact information and minutes can all be accessed at the website.  If you have good information to share or links, please send them to Ivan.

5. Announcements/Info sharing

Carmen shared that the Friday night salsa dancing will no longer be held.  Didn’t have enough people last time to make the rent of the building, plus the location has 3 flights of stairs which is a major problem when hauling heavy equipment.  If you know of a better location, please let Olivia know.

Russ Alarcon handed brochures and information regarding the Fair Housing Center in Tacoma.  They handle Housing Discrimination Complaints, based on national origin, disability, religion and other criteria.  Russ said that 80% of all complaints have to do with national origin.  One of the big issues he sees is that people are not reporting complaints out of fear.  He is seen as an authority figure at times and this in an unfortunate barrier.

The State Patrol would like to hire Hispanics, looking to recruit Latinos.

Pedy of the Family Support Center shared that she is a resource for finding funds for low-income families in need.

Lilia announced that Lewis & Clark College in Portland will be having a 2 day conference addressing Physical Activity and Latino Girls.  The date of the conference is June 24 and 25.  They are looking for chaperones and Latino girls ages 14-18.  For more info, contact Lilia at 259-9201.

6. Adjournment

EVA announced that she will no longer be able to Chair the Hispanic Roundtable.  Uncertainties about future employment location and employer support are factors.   Jose Diaz expressed deep gratitude on behalf of the Roundtable for her dedication, hard work and vision.  THANK YOU EVA!! 

Our next meeting will be: Thursday, July 28, 9:00 a.m. at Washington Association of Community and Migrant Health Centers 2120 State Ave, Suite 220 Olympia, WA 98506

Respectfully submitted, by Fanny.
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